## PEACEFUL VALLEY SERVICE COMPANY

## 3408 B PEACEFUL VALLEY ROAD OWENSVILLE 110 6506

Department of Natural Resources Attn. Lacey Hirschvogel P.O. Box 176 Jefferson City MO 65102 June 15, 2013

SEP 3 0 2014

Missouri Public Service Commission

Subject: PVSC Permit #MO-0041467

Dear Lacey,

This is a followup to our meeting on Friday May 24,2013.

At that time you made some changes in the draft permit and you said you would send us a revised copy, as of this date we have not received it.

Also at that time we objected to some of the findings in the 5/25/2012 Stream Survey. We asked to receive a copy of this report and you said you would send one, As of this date we have not received it.

The Permit also referred to us as a Mobile Home Park, actually we are a residential lake development of about 160 homes with about 50% being weekend seasonal homes. I'm not sure if this makes a difference in the permit.

We have been interviewing a number of Engineering Consultants to perform the Engineering Evaluation and hope to let a contract sometime in July. We find that the schedule of compliance is very tight and we will probably have to ask for a variance. Testing over a less than one year period is not an adequate sample on which to base a study.

To be more specific about our objections:

- 1. 3.8 miles of gravelly rapids should be enough to dissipate any ammonia, I think the former standard was 2 miles, has this been changed?
- Our experience with the lagoon shows no or very little odor, periodic duckweed coverage, very little sludge on the surface.
- 3. The outfall usually runs clear with few solids.
- 4. There is no sign of sludge immediately downstream of the outfall.
- 5. Within a few hundred feet the discharge stream is joined by the discharge from our dam spillway and every time it rains the stream gets a large amount of flow.

The only good news is that we have a large area of wooded hillside for irrigation if that is the most efficient solution.

We also object to your "Finding of Affordabiliy" a determination that a large expenditure of money would be necessary would be a financial disaster to our community and cause extreme hardship to our residents.

Another question is :Do you plan to have a public hearing on this permit? Our community is very interested in this matter.

Sincerely,

August B. Hoernschemeyer P.E.

President, Peaceful Valley Service Company

Exhibit No Co Date 9/28/14 Reporter Brewer File No SR-2014-0153 WR 2614-0154